## Forthcoming Events

- Thursday 22nd March- Y5 Passion Play
- Friday 23<sup>rd</sup> March Break up 2pm (Easter)
- Monday 9<sup>th</sup> April
   Summer term
   begins.
- Wednesday 18<sup>th</sup>-Friday 20<sup>th</sup> April
   Year 4 Residential
   to Peak Venture.
- Tuesday evening 24<sup>th</sup> - Friday 27<sup>th</sup> April Year 5 Residential to Isle of Man.
- WEEK
   COMMENCING
   14<sup>th</sup> May SATS
   week for Year 6.
- Tuesday 22<sup>nd</sup> May at 7:00pm-Meeting for new Reception Parents.
- Thursday 24<sup>th</sup>
   May at 2:00pm
   May Procession.



## Newsletter

Friday 16th March 2018

## 'BELIEVE, ACHIEVE, SERVE'

Dear Parent/Carer

Today we have had a visit from Bill Esterson, MP. He met with Mr McQueen to discuss the cuts schools are facing at this present time.

School Council have been working this week with artist, Stella Lang. She is going to work on painting the underpass at Blundellsands and Crosby Railway Station. Stella asked the children to create doodles based on Crosby heritage and surroundings. She will then use some of their work on the underpass.

Next week we are looking forward to the Year 5 Easter Production . Children in school will be seeing it over the course of the week. The performance for parents is Thursday 22<sup>nd</sup> March at 2:00 pm

Dear Children.

Well done to our Year 5 and 6 girls` football teams for their games last Friday. Both teams played very well. The teams managed to be placed 3<sup>rd</sup>.

We have all been so impressed with your amazing projects on William Shakespeare. The variety and quality of models and presentations in each class is astonishing. We hope you enjoyed working on them as much as we have enjoyed finding out about them. Thank-you for all your hard work and the support from your families.

A particular well done must go to Emilio 1R and Daniel 4U. Their work was showcased in our celebration assembly today. Remember to keep buying tickets for the Easter Egg Raffle. Amy Bolger and her family are raising money for CAFOD. Also we are collecting small change for BIG CHANGE in each class. The class who raises the most money will have a sweet treat and an extra playtime!

Chris Chai (Assistant Head Teacher)

## **REMINDERS**

- Please do not bring dogs onto the playground at any time. We thank you for your co-operation in this matter.
- Thank-you for keeping the youngsters off the playground equipment at the end of the day. It really can be tricky to stay safe, as the children are coming out of school, if other children are in that area.
- Parents and carers have no entitlement to take holidays during term time. I can
  only approve these in exceptional circumstances. <u>Applications should include a</u>
  <u>written description of the circumstances</u>. Being taken out of school at any
  time is an obstacle to children making progress and should be avoided.
- Please do not park on or stop at the yellow zig-zags during the times stated on the road side sign. It is both dangerous and irresponsible.
- Remember to use the voluntary one way system in the mornings and at the end
  of the day.

You can follow us on Twitter @ursulineprimary